MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL STITHIANS PARISH MEETING HELD AT THE STITHIANS CENTRE ON TUESDAY 25th MAY 2021 COMMENCING AT 7 pm

ATTENDANCE

Present were Cllr P Blease (Chairman), Cllr Mrs C Sylvester, Cllr W Thomas, Cllr Mrs J Thomas, Cllr M Whitbread-Jordan, Cllr A Bunclark, Cllr Ms Downing, Cllrs Hayden and the Clerk.

Members of the Public present were, Ms Lesley Sanders, Ms Emma Cook, Mr Simon Bray, Ms Trixie Nicholls and Mrs Jane Le Page.

1 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllr R Iles and Cllr S Maskelyne

2 OUTGOING CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

The Chairman presented to the meeting his Outgoing Chairman's Report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.

2.1 AGREED BY CONSENSUS:

- 1. That the Report including the Attendance Record of Members for the previous year be duly noted.
- 2. That the full report be carried on the Council's web-site as soon as possible following the meeting.

MINUTE APM01/21

- 3 PUBLIC PARTICPATION
- 3.1.1 Jane Le Page stated that she had been asked by the members of the 'cubs' if she could raise the following points on their behalf:
- 3.1.2 Football Pitch would it be possible to have white lines painted on the pitch, the Chairman stated that this would be investigated to see what could be possible.
- 3.1.3 Could the 'dirt jumps' please be reinstated, Toby Smith was prepared to do this, mini digger would be needed. Costings to be forwarded to the Clerk.
- 3.1.4 The Cub group were keen to have more people acting as 'wombles' around the village to pick up litter The Chairman asked for the Councils thanks to be passed on to the Cubs for showing initiative and action
- 3.2.1 Lesley Sanders asked what was happening with the Pavilion? The playing fields, bowling club, and tennis court were looking well maintained and tidy, but the Pavilion remains in a poor state and becoming an eye sore. The Chairman responded by saying that various costings had been received and further discussion was to take place regarding removal or partial refurbishment.
- 3.3.1 Simon Bray thanked the Parish Council for their support with recent planning applications and that his work was nearing completion.
- 3.3.2 He asked what action could be done about the apparent increase in traffic & speeding through the village he had witnessed first-hand cars travelling at what appears to be excessive speed past his property.
- The Chairman acknowledged the points raised and stated that this was becoming a concern for many residents. The Parish Council were signing up to the "20s Plenty" initiative and would be lobbying Cornwall Council. Further review would be carried out of the data available from the 'Speed Camera'. He also advised that the camera can only be placed in areas with a 30mph speed limit and

PCB

- specific areas agreed by CORMAC to ensure there was appropriate access.
- 3.3.4 Trixie Nicholls stated that she was increasingly concerned about traffic passing through Penhalvean with absolutely no consideration for other road users.
- 3.4.1 Lesley Saunders asked if there was any update about the road markings at Crane Garage, the Chairman confirmed that this work was on the CORMAC schedule however there was no specific time allocated as yet.
- 3.4.2 Lesley than asked if any commemorative action was done when excouncillors died and if not could this happen, especially those that had made significant contribution to the Parish Council. The Chairman agreed that the Council would investigate this.
- DATE OF NEXT MEETING
 It was agreed that the next Annual Parish Meeting would be held on Tuesday 26th April 2022 at 7pm in the Stithians Centre.

There being no other business, the Chairman thanked those attending and the meeting closed at 20.20hrs.

Signed as a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Chairman Date: 25621